
2018 Interim Bureau Decisions 

DATE IBD No. SUBJECT DECISION 
14/9 /2108 2018/17 Upon taking up his position as FAI Controller, Mark Szulmayer 

brought to the attention of the bureau the fact that in several 
disciplines there were only two entrants: D2W Junior and D4W 
Open. In other events there were only three NACS but more entrants 
due to the fact that multiple entrants per country were allowed. 
 
 

After some verification, the bureau decided the following: 
As per SC5, the events with 3 NACs were to be maintained 
with only the title WINNER awarded with no mention of 
World Cup. The two other disciplines were to be cancelled, 
the 2 Junior D2W teams were to be offered to participate in 
the Open event. Any irrecoverable expenses incurred by the 
cancelled team (potentially only the Spanish team was 
affected by this decision and possibly the Junior D2W teams – 
the French team being composed of the 2 x D2W teams)  
would be considered for reimbursement.  

 

 


